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Board of Police Commissioners

Tuesday, February 1, 2022 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Webinar Meeting

Board of Police Commissioners Panelists: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners John Dembishack, Peter Ottomano, Woody Bliss, Dawn Egan and David Muller

Others Present via Webinar: Chief Henion and Captain Brodacki

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the Webinar meeting to order at 7:03 PM

This meeting is being recorded.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick asked for a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes dated January 4, 2022, Police Board Commissioner Egan moved, the motion was seconded by Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale and unanimously approved.

Chief Henion reported to the meeting that the police departments January overtime was $34,360 including Mile of Safety.  The police department currently has three officers out due to injuries. The police department received $16,837.92 for CIRMA reimbursement for the month of January. 
In addition, Chief Henion reported that the department has not received any donations or grants in the month of January.
The Weston Police are following safety and health precautions to mitigate COVID-19 spreading. We did have some officers out quarantining due to family members having COVID and due to the CDC requirements which is changing daily.  
Policy Review – The Chief sent to the Commissioners an updated Use of Body Worn and Dashboard Camera Policy by the State of Connecticut Post Standard Policy which was last updated on 11/30/2021. This policy incorporates changes to the law from Public Act 20-1 (Police Accountability Act).  

Chairman Gralnick asked for a motion to adopt the Use of Body Worn and Dashboard Camera Policy as put forth by the Police Officer Standards and Training Council.  Police Board Commissioner Muller moved and Police Board Commissioner Bliss seconded, unanimously approved.  
Chairman Gralnick asked the Board if they have any amendments to please send it to the Board of Police Commissioners before the next meeting in March.  
Additional Business for Commission Consideration- Chief Henion stated he met with First Selectwoman Samantha Nestor, Town Administrator Jonathan Luiz and Rick Darling Finance Director on January 7 to have a preliminary discussion regarding the 2022 – 2023 budget.   The Chief stated they were supportive.  The next meeting with the Board of Selectman is February 15, 2022.
Chief Henion stated Paul Zito the consultant for the mobile and land radio upgrades project was hired and he is giving us the pros and cons of going on the 800 state system. Chief Pokorny and Chief Schlecter were also in attendance.   
  
Police Board Vice - Chairman DiPasquale made a motion to go into Executive Session at 7:46 PM, Police Board Commissioner Bliss seconded, all in favor.

For more details, please refer to the video recording found here:

   https://vimeo.com/672788914
 
The Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 9:00 PM and adjourned.
Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
Approved 3/1/2022
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